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In this Issue: 

 Presidents Letter 

 Chaplin’s Corner 

 From the Editor 

 Calendar of Events  

 Patch Recipients 

 POW/MIA News  

 Chapter 6 Scholarship Application 

 Gun Raffle Flyer 

 Benefit Ride Flyer 

 Jerry Blake- President 

Rolling Thunder, Inc.'s 

major function is to 

publicize the POW-MIA 

issue. To educate the 

public of the fact that 

many American prisoners 

of war were left behind 

after all past wars. To 

help correct the past and 

to protect the future 

veterans from being left 

behind should they 

become Prisoners Of 

War/Missing In Action. 

We are committed to 

helping American 

veterans from all wars. 

Rolling Thunder, Inc. is a 

non-profit organization 

and everyone donates his 

or her time because they 

believe in the  

POW/MIA issue. 
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Letter from the President… 
 
 

Hello everyone, 
 
We are going to have a very busy month of May. 
MJ will be sending out a lot of notices on events 
that are coming up. It looks like we are going to 
have a few more cold days before we finally get 
to the good weather. I want to thank everyone 
who help out with the motorcycle raffle from 
national. I am really going to think about next 
year before I bring bike tickets back to sale. We 
only sold 145 tickets this year and without your 
help as members we will have a hard time 
getting the tickets sold. 

 Don't forget that you have a chance to get a 
meeting and two events in at our next meeting 
on May 6. We will have our meeting and the 
river run and helping Honor Flight. 
 
 Again MJ will send out more information as we 
get closer to the date. If anyone has any Rolling 
Thunder pictures they would like to put in the 
new letter, please send them to Warren 
Montgomery.  

 

If you have any questions, you can talk to any 
officer and you can also call me at 812-453-

0799.  

 
HAVE A GREAT AND SAFE SPRING/SUMMER 

 
Thanks, 

Jerry Blake 

 
  

 

Membership Meeting 

Saturday,  

May 6th 

5:15 am 

 

tel:812-453-0799
tel:812-453-0799


 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

          

 

 

 

 

 
     

 

 

 

 

 

Chaplain's Corner 
 

SPRING TIME 

 

  I don't know about you, but I love spring time. Winter has passed and new life begins. 

  The outdoors starts turning green and flowers start blooming. A New Life. A Fresh Start. 

  What an appropriate time to celebrate Easter. SpringTime. 

 

(Luke 24: 1 to 8)   NIV 

1. On the first day of the week, very early in the morning, the women took the spices they had prepared and went to the 

tomb.  

2. They found the stone rolled away from the tomb,   

3. But when they entered, they did not find the body of the Lord Jesus.   

4. While they were wondering about this, suddenly two men in clothes that gleamed like lightning stood beside them. 

5. In their fright the women bowed down with their faces to the ground, but the men said to them, “Why do you look for 

the living among the dead? 

6. He is not here; he has risen!  Remember how he told you, while he was still with you in Galilee: 

7. The Son of Man must be delivered into the hands of sinful men, be crucified and on the third day be raised again."  

8. Then they remembered his words. 

 

HE HAS RISEN TO LIFE 

 

(Romans 3:23 & 6:23)  NIV 

   3:23 For all have sinned and fall short of the glory of God  

   6:23 For the wages of sin is death, but the gift of God is eternal life in Christ Jesus our Lord.  

 

(Romans 10: 9 and 13) 

  10:9  That if you confess with your mouth, "Jesus is Lord," and believe in your heart that God raised him from the dead, you 

            will be saved. 

   6:13  For,"Everyone who calls on the name of the Lord will be saved." 

 

(John 1: 12 & 1:13) 

   1:12  Yet to all who received him, to those who believed in his name, he gave the right to become children of God-- 

   1:13  Children born not of natural descent, nor of human decision or a husband's will, but born of God.  

 

 
 

If you have a spiritual need or are in need of someone to talk to, call Chapter 6 Chaplain Steve Suter at 812-925-3627 or e-mail 

at kspl69@wowway.com. 

 

tel:812-925-3627
mailto:kspl69@wowway.com


 

From the Editor 
 

Rolling Thunder Members, 

 

  On April’s meeting, there was some discussion around rumors that the county wanted to take back the Evansville Coliseum 

from the Veteran’s Council who had signed a 99 year lease to manage the building in order to turn it into a museum or raze the 

building to make a Gateway to Evansville.  A County Council meeting was held on April 4 across from Mayor Winnecke’s office.  

15 members from Rolling Thunder, as well as representatives from Honor Flight & Disabled Veterans and Veteran’s Council 

members were on hand for the meeting, a lot of discussion happened, but to cut to the jist of the meeting, Mayor Winnecke & the 

Council both stated that there are no plans to take over the building nor to raze it.  

 
 

 

 Reminder, April 23
rd

 is the Chapter Ride/Drive to Frankfort, KY to visit the Vietnam Memorial, Jack said that it is a truly 

magnificent sight to see. Hope to see a large turnout. 

 

May is just right around the corner and it will be a busy one as we have mentioned before. Still looking for several volunteers to 

serve as Traffic Marshal’s for the River Run on May 6
th

, please let MJ know if you can help, we also have Honor Flight returning 

that evening and will need volunteers for all different tasks that we will be fulfilling, Flag Line, Traffic Control, Security, Sales 

etc.. Please come out and let’s give these heroes a great Welcome Home!! 

 

                                                                         
During the April Meeting, Steven Witt from the Evansville Wartime Museum gave a Powerpoint Presentation on the upcoming 

Grand Opening on the museum on May 27
th

.  Some interesting facts that he provided of items manufactured in Evansville during 

WWII. 

 

Republic-    6,670  P-47’s 

Shipyard -  167 LST’s 

Chrysler -   1.624 Sherman Tanks (rebuilds) 

                    4,000 Heavy Trucks (rebuilds) 

 

Ordnance -  3.2 Billion .45 cal 

                     .5 Billion .30 cal 

                     1.5 Billion Repacks 

 

 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 



Jim DeArmond (Rolling Thunder Member) came up and read a letter that he wrote in 1985 and a copy was sent to 

every Senator, regarding the treatment of Vietnam Soldiers when they returned home.  He also wrote a poem at the 

bottom. Here is a copy of the letter, please take the time to read it. -- 

 
 

  

         

Thank you 

 

Warren Montgomery 



 

 

Rolling Thunder
®
, Inc. 

Indiana Chapter 6 
 

 

 
Rolling Thunder® IN Chapter 6 

Calendar of Events  2017 

   

 

Month Dates Event Notes 

   

 

April 1
st

  Membership  Meeting (6pm)  

 
9  Biker Sunday at New Day Missing Man Table Performance 

 
23

rd
  Chapter 6 Group Ride / Drive to Frankfort, KY Vietnam Memorial 

 
28  To Be Confirmed Vet Center Cookout (VFW Post 114) Volunteers needed 

   
 

May 4
th

  Honor Flight (Meet & Greet)  Volunteers Needed 

 
5

th
  Board Meeting  

 
6

th
  Honor Flight (Welcome Home) Volunteers Needed 

 
6

th
  Evansville River Run & (Membership Meeting 5:15 am) 75 Volunteers Needed (Traffic Marshalls) 

 
6

th
  CMA Run for the Son (Not a Chapter Event) 

 
7

th
  Abate Bike Blessing (Not a Chapter Event) 

 
20

th
  & 21

st
  Chapter 6 Group Ride / Drive (Freedom Run Marsailles, IL Overnight Stay 

 
To Be Announced ESGR Military Night @ Bosse Field  

 
25

th
  thru 29

th
  Ride For Freedom (Ride to Wall in DC) 

Leave Evv on 25
th

,  Demonstration on 28
th

,  
Depart DC on 29th 

   
 

June 2
nd

 Board Meeting  

 
3

rd
 Membership Meeting (6pm)  

 
4

th
 Chapter 6 Benefit Ride Volunteers Needed 

 
TBA Vet Center Cookout (VFW Post 114) Volunteers Needed 

 
29

th
 ESGR Golf Outing Setup Volunteers Needed 

 
30

th
 ESGR Golf Outing Volunteers Needed 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

UPDATES TO THE WEBSIGHT ARE COMING SOON. THANK YOU FOR YOUR PATIENCE 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

For anyone wanting to share pictures or events please send information to 

RTnewsletter6@gmail.com.  

We will do our best to include all information.  
 

Don’t forget to check out the Rolling Thunder Indiana Chapter 6 Website as well, 

www.rollingthunderin6.com and find us on Facebook at Rolling Thunder Chapter 6 

 

 

 

 

mailto:RTnewsletter6@gmail.com
http://www.rollingthunderin6.com/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Rolling-Thunder-Indiana-Chapter-6/111360392214615


 

 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 



 
 
 
 





This Raffle is one of our biggest fundraisers; let’s sell as many tickets as we can, please get a hold of Christine or Jeff Meeks for tickets 
 
 



 

Rolling Thunder IN Ch. 6 

9th Annual Benefit Ride for Veterans 

Sunday June 04, 2017 
 

 
                                                        Ride starts at: 

Veteran’s Memorial Coliseum 
(Downtown Evansville @ 307 Market St.) 

 

Grand Prize 
32” Flat Screen TV 

(Chapter 6 members are not eligible for grand prize drawing!) 

 

                   Sign in                                       9:00 - 11:00 am 

                   First bike out                                     10:00 am 

                   Last bike out                                       11:00 am 

                   Last bike in                                            3:00 pm 

                     Live Auction & Drawings begin @ 3:30 pm 

 

$ 15.00 per card or $25.00 for 2 

 
(Meal, grand prize ticket, door prize, & best/worst hand) 

 

Gun Raffle Tickets are being sold and the drawing will be held @ 

Benefit Ride 

 

All proceeds benefit Tri-state Veterans 
For information call: (812)453-0799 

 

 


